
CITY OF NORTH LAS VEGAS MEETING 

AGENDA ITEM 

CIP No. 10497 Related  Item: 10497 - Gowan - 1st Supplemental ILC 

Increase Construction Funds with the District 

LIST CITY COUNCIL GOAL(S):  Well - Planned Quality Growth; Safe and Livable Community 
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Dale Daffern 

Public Works Director 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

Ryann Juden 

City Manager  

MEETING DATE:  

 

 

 

7/6/2022 

 

  

NUMBER: 15. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Bid Number 1630; Construction Contract with Las Vegas Paving Corporation, in the Amount of $49,249,925 

from Clark County Regional Flood Control District and Regional Transportation Commission of Southern 

Nevada Funds for the Gowan Outfall Alexander Road Project, CIP No. 10497. (Ward 3-Black) (Ward 4-

Cherchio) (For Possible Action; Recommendation - Award and Approve) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Public Works Director  

WARD: 

3 - Councilman Black 

4 - Councilman Cherchio 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council award Bid No. 1630 and approve a construction contract with Las Vegas Paving Corporation. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $49,249,925  

EXPLANATION: 

 Amount:              Explanation:  

$42,249,925      Clark County Regional Flood Control District (District) 

$  7,000,000      Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada (RTC) 

$49,249,925 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

00450-290296-450540 

00473-290312-450540 

 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

The improvements will begin at a flood control facility on Alexander Road west of Decatur Boulevard, extend 

eastward along Alexander Road and transition to an existing flood control facility at Simmons Street. These 

improvements will reduce erosion, reduce maintenance, and improve safety. The improvements consist of 

approximately 8,500 linear feet of reinforced concrete box, transition and junction structures.  

 

The improvements will also consist of roadway reconstruction along Alexander Road, utility relocations, 

streetlight LED conversion, striping, and all other appurtenances as necessary to return the streets to full use. 

 

At the bid opening on April 7, 2022, three bids were received and Las Vegas Paving Corporation submitted 

the lowest responsive and responsible bid with a total bid of $49,249,925. The lowest bid exceeded the 

Engineer’s Cost Estimate of $38,659,980 due to escalating construction costs, especially in cement and 

reinforcing steel.  

 

Las Vegas Paving Corporation has adequate staff and expertise to perform the work and has successfully 



 

 

completed numerous projects of similar scope in the Las Vegas Valley.  The Project is required to be 

completed within 600 days following issuance of the Notice-to-Proceed. 

 

 

 


